WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING

OCTOBER 14, 2002

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:30 p.m. on October 14, 2002.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Carole Oesterle, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf and Trustee Todd Baker.  Also present were Kenneth Chamberlain, Virgil Kehres, Megan Willis-Redern, Charles Hawkins and Cecelia Kramer.  Clerk Oesterle gave invocation.  The agenda was approved.

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of September 9, 2002 regular board meeting as printed. Motion carried.

Moved by Clerk Oesterle, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and place on file.  Motion carried.

Public comment:  Megan Willis-Redern addressed the township board concerning the chip sealing of Swan Road from Brogan Road to M-52 and the clearing of so many trees.  She stated that she has talked with Joe Pulver from the Ingham County Road Commission which says they are required to remove all trees within the 21 feet from middle of road to clear ditches and make the road ready for chip sealing.  She is concern about so many trees being removed and the removal of scenic road.  She also questioned why the road is being chipped seal when no one on the road has requested that it be done.  She fears that traffic will go faster than on the gravel. She would like the board to review this contract and not to have trees from Burden Road to Brogan Road removed.  Supervisor Marshall stated that the county would like all townships to get their gravel roads chipped seal in preparation for having every road in the county paved.  It much easier for the county to maintain than gravel roads.    Supervisor Marshall will meet with Joe Pulver tomorrow morning and ask that the trees that are going to be removed be marked and that each homeowner be aware of the plan before board decides whether to continue with the project.  Clerk Oesterle suggested that maybe part of the road could be declared a scenic route that may have different regulations for removal of trees.  The township board will review the contract at the next meeting.

Ceclia Kramer, Deputy Drain Commissioner asked the board to adopt a resolution to authorized the county to expend money for the maintenance and repair of the Coulson Drain at .89 miles in length in excess of $2,500.00, which by law is all the county is limited to unless they have approval from the township.  They figure it will cost an additional $2,000.00 to complete the project which would be cost effective.  The estimated total cost of $4,500.00 would be assessed to township, county, and property owners in the drainage district over a 3-year apportionment.  This includes 10 parcels to be assessed totaling about 185 acres which figures out to about $6.00 an acre per year. Moved by Clerk Oesterle, seconded by Trustee Graf to sign the resolution on the Coulson Drain allowing them to expend an additional $2,000.00, thereby bringing the total maintenance availability to $4,500.00.  Motion carried.

Cecelia Kramer exited at 8:30 p.m.

A public hearing on the Zoning Amendments was held on September 30, 2002 at 8 p.m. with one revision on Section 3.1 Definitions, inserting "Any lot or premise less than 20 acres" be added.  Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the Zoning Ordinance Amendments 11.1 as revised. Roll call:  Trustee Baker-Yes, Trustee Graf-Yes, Treasurer McArthur-Yes, Clerk Oesterle-Yes, and Supervisor Marshall-Yes.  Motion carried. (copy attached)

Moved by Clerk Oesterle, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the recommendation from the Zoning Board on Special Use Permit for Watter’s & Son Farm for a 30,000-gallon tank to be used by Swan’s Fuel.  Motion carried.

Kenneth Chamberlain, Zoning Administrator has talked with Gene Davis concerning the 16-20 cars in his yard for sale without a permit, but he hasn’t applied for one yet. He suggested we refund Fred Reid for Zoning Permit on pond since it was previous owner Phil Hololick dug the pond on Brogan Road where the township had him fill one in that was in violation.  Moved the Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to refund the $20.00 zoning permit fee on pond to Fred Reid.  Motion carried.

Supervisor Marshall introduced Charles Hawkins whom lives in our township and has a State Contractor’s license and would be interested in getting certified and being our building inspector.  He lives at 3295 E. Dansville Road, Dansville, MI 48819, phone  #517-623-6097 and cell#517-749-5583.  Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to fire Scott McDonald and hire Charles Hawkins as our building inspector and pay for his schooling to get certified and to hire Stockbridge’s building inspector in the meantime until Charles Hawkins is certified.  Motion carried.

Supervisor Marshall will contact Scott McDonald and Trustee Baker would be willing to go with him to pick the money receipts, receipt books, all paperwork and laptop computer.

Communiqués: Michigan Economic Development Corporation-RE: MEDC Minutes; Synagro Midwest-RE: Land application of waste water treated biosolids on Charles Wilcox land; Ingham County Road-RE: Annual Report; Michigan Tax Tribunal-RE:  Dan Tomaszewski, Petitioner, order denying request for rehearing-RE:  Richard L. Morrison, Petitioner, order granting request for rehearing; MTA-RE: Personnel Policies & Procedures for Townships workshop.

Newsletter should be out in two weeks.

County MTA meeting will be held at Locke Township on October 23, 2002 at 7:30 p.m. 

Vantown Church would like to use our ballpark every Monday night from May through August for ball games.  There were no objections.  Clerk Oesterle will schedule them in for next year.

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay all the bills presented and to pay Scott McDonald’s bill from last month and give check to Supervisor Marshall to take with him when he goes to see Scott.  Motion carried.

Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Carole Oesterle, Clerk

